
 
 

 

 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Friday 18th September END OF TERM 3 Dismissal at 2:30pm 

Monday 5th October START OF TERM 4 Al l grades start 9am 

Monday 2nd November Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 3rd November Melbourne Cup Public Holiday School Closed 

Friday 18th December END OF TERM 4 Dismissal at 1:30pm 

Thursday 28th January 2021 Beginning of Term 1  2021 TBA 

 

Dear School Community, 

I must congratulate our students on their dedication throughout this term, to engage with their learning 

remotely and provide their teachers with wonderful evidence of their efforts. As we can see in our Virtual 

Assemblies each week and once again in this Newsletter, our students are enthusiastically involved in hands 

on learning tasks. Whether they are cooking, designing or constructing, they are demonstrating their 

understanding of learning with memorable results.  

A big thank you goes out to all parents, carers and staff for the direction and support you are providing for 

our students. 

 COIVD Updates 

As you are all aware, we are awaiting an announcement from the state government regarding the ΨRoad 

MapΩ out of lockdown. The pattern thus far, is that the government makes their announcement, then the 

Department of Education and Training work on updating its Guidelines for schools. Therefore, it may still be 

a few days before schools receive these updated Guidelines. Regardless, as a school, we have been planning 

many different variations of how we may progress based on how we predict things may change. Thus far, 

we have managed to adapt and implement changes effectively and smoothly. As always, I aim to keep you 

all informed of changes as soon as I am able. 

We are hopeful that there will be a return to face-to-face teaching in term 4 and as such an ability to plan 

for such school events as Prep Transition and graduation. However, our focus in term 4 will be the wellbeing 

of all students. It has been a difficult and disruptive school year but rather than dwell on the negatives, we 

should be celebrating the positives and in particular, the amazing skills our students have developed in these 

times. Despite what is being discussed in the media, we must remember, that millions of students across the 

world have had their education impacted by this pandemic. We are fortunate, that our children are in a 

system where they have been supported with the provision of devices, connectivity and daily online delivery 

of instruction. I was recently sent a link to a Youtube clip that shows the thirst for knowledge that a 

community in a remote Peruvian village have. With the closure of schools across Peru due to COVID, these 

children are supported by their families, to walk 15 kilometres a day through the highlands, to obtain a radio 

signal that allows them to hear some educational content. It definitely puts it all into perspective for us.  

You can view this clip here https://youtu.be/WjRMnDD3JeY  

 

 

https://youtu.be/WjRMnDD3JeY


2021 Enrolments and Planning  

Term three in any school year, is always a time when we begin planning for the incoming school year. As 

mentioned in previous Newsletters, it is now extremely important that parents with children due to start 

grade Prep in 2021 enrol their child as soon as possible. Earlier this week we sent out initial letters of offer 

to families within our School Zone, who have enrolled with us, however there are still places available. These 

places are filling fast and it is hoped that by the end of this term (18 September) we will have our Prep 

numbers locked in for next year.  

It is important that we have these numbers locked in, to enable us to organise our staffing needs, grade 

structures and numbers, along with budgetary requirements for 2021.  

Once again, I urge you, your friends, neighbours or family members who are within our school zone and have 

a child due to start school in 2021, to enrol now. Enrolment forms are available here. 

While we quickly approach the end of this school term and this marathon lockdown period, I urge you all to 

be patient, remain safe and do what we must to help beat further spread of this virus.  

Keep well and please remember to reach out to a staff member, neighbour or friend if you or your family 

are struggling. We are a wonderful community and we are here to support one another. 

Kind regards, 

Mark Colagrande 
Principal 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

To all  the dads,  grandpas,  father fi gures  and significant males  out there, 

making a difference in a child õs life, thank you and enjoy your special day 

this Sunday.  

While I know this year is very different and the children have not been able 

to make or buy those very òspecial gifts ó we all adore so much ,  

I wish you all a very Happy Fathers Day . 

 

https://www.cobw.vic.edu.au/page/171/Enrolment-Information


 



 



Moreland City Library - short story competition 2020. 
And the winner isΧ A huge congratulations to Hannah H of 5/6B for being awarded first prize in her category 
(9-12 Years) of this ȅŜŀǊΩǎ aƻǊŜƭŀƴŘ /ƛǘȅ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ {ƘƻǊǘ {ǘƻǊȅ /ƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΦ IŜǊ ǇƻŜƳ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ aŀǊƴƎǊƻƻƪ is 
attached below. Hannah has been able to evoke an image of people playing this indigenous ball game 

through her use of descriptive words. A brilliant effort Hannah!  

 

Marngrook (by Hannah H) 
This was the last hour and the game was coming to an end, 
hǳǊ ƘƻƳŜ ǘŜŀƳ ǿŀǎ ƭƻǎƛƴƎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŘŜŦŜƴŘΦ 

Then a white, skinny boy comes out from in the trees, 
Ψ[Ŝǘ ƳŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƻƻŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜΗΩ 

 

The boy was the one and only, Thomas Wentworth Wills, 
Who lived in the small town at the bottom of the hills. 

He sprinted to the field and kicked a mighty goal, 

He ran up to his teammates, tripped, and did a roll. 
 

The other team was ready to get a giant kick, 
Oh no! Alas, to them, for Birrani was too quick. 

The elders on the sidelines played the didgeridoos. 
Our team was the Wombats and the other Kangaroos. 

 

It is 30 minutes to go and the Wombats have the ball. 
There is no chance that the Kangaroos can win at all. 
But then Jiemba pushes and somehow gets a foul, 

The Kangaroos can possibly win now. 
 

.ǳǘ LΩƳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ǎƭƻǿƭȅ ƭƻǎŜΣ 

L ǿƻƴŘŜǊ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŦŜŜƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǇƭŀȅŜǊΩǎ ǎƘƻŜǎΦ 
I wonder, as I let my feelings unfurl, 

Birrani hurts his ankle and my mouth now has a slight curl. 
 

bƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ Ƴȅ ǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅΣ 
Who knows, maybe I'll be the star of the day. 

Ψ/ƻƳŜ ƻƴ YŜƛǊŀ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǇƭŀȅΩ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΣ 

My smile is bursting to its seam, 
My smile then turns into a beam. 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

Australian school children rank among the worst in the world when it comes to their physical 

activity levels. To tackle this problem, they need to be taught skills and have better knowledge and 
understanding of how to lead active and healthy lifestyles. 

Thatôs why National Health and Physical Education (HPE) Day has been designed to raise 
awareness of, and advocate for, a greater focus of HPE in our schools.  

The theme of HPE day is Good for Children, Good for Schools and Good for Communities and in 
2020 HPE day was celebrated on Wednesday 2nd September but also throughout the week!  

All students from Foundation to grade 6 shared the following statement: Physical activity makes 

me feeléé..? Some of the student responses will be in this weekôs virtual assembly. 

Congratulations, everyone on getting active this 
week and helping Coburg West Primary school 
celebrate National Health and Physical Education 
Day.  

Keep on moving,  

Mr Harvey and Mrs Osm an 

 

 

National Science Week began on Monday the 15 th  of August at CWPS. Student s from across 

the school participated  in many different investigations. Some tasks were based around this 

yearõs theme, The Deep Blue Ocean, while others were a continuation of the current Term 

Three  Science unit of work.  

Here are some  amazing examples of the work our students produced. A huge thank you to 

parents and carers for supporting this event and providing the materials and guidance for 

your children to be able to part icipate.  There is no doubt that science investigations can 

occur anywhere and at any time, even in our homes!  

Ms A. Blatti (Learning Specialist ð Science)  



 

Does it float or sink?                                                                 An ocean habitat 

Gr 5/6: Research, Design, Produce and Test a Floating Ocean Rig  

 

 

Ocean rig design                                                                    Using materials around the home to create an ocean rig 

 

Floating rig design with a 2 km span                                                   Now ready for the water test! 

 

 



 

 

 

 
Wonder if it's water tight?                                                              Lights on for this ocean rig! 

 

So many parts with so many functions! 

Grade 3 /4 S tudents Investigated Human Activities that 

Contribute to Polluting our Oceans  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Preps: So what happens when we mix water with 

different ingredients? We geté 

 

 

 

 


